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Turn Your
Clocks Back

Before retiring for
the evening on
November 3,

turn your clocks
back one hour as
Daylight Savings

Time officially ends
at 2 a.m. on
November 4.

TheWPPOA annual meeting of September 11, 2012 has come and gone, leaving
us with the election of three board members. Pat Shippey was re-elected for a
second term. Pat’s contribution as treasurer has been outstanding and will add

continuity to the treasurer position. Larry Wittenmyer and Jerry Hughson were elected
to fill the remaining two vacancies. We want to welcome Larry and Jerry to the board.
They both bring a wealth of experience that will be an asset to the WPPOA.
TheWPPOAboard extends its thanks for a job well done to the departing members Bill
Bower and Bob McCann. They will be missed and we wish them the best.
On September 12, 2012, Melanie Brock and I attended the latest SCDOT update of the
Silver Bluff widening project. Very little has changed since the last update. They seem
to be ready to proceed with final plans for the road to be widened from Richardson Lake
Road to Indian Creek Trail. This will provide for two driving lanes with a median and
turn lanes. Some additional right of way will be required. We have requested a meeting
with SCDOT to determine what effect this will have to our main entrance. Hopefully,
there will be very little impact. My guess is that nothing will happen with this project
prior to 2014.
You may have noticed the motorcycle storage facility built by Woodside Development
Company has been completed. It looks good and is now operational. We are told that
most of the area available is now occupied. Thanks for the understanding and
cooperation of all concerned parties.
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C.E.E.C. (COVENANTS) Mike Sims
What’s good for the Goose is not necessarily good for the Gander
Well, the proposed amendment to implement a very limited control over lease/rental agreements failed to pass by
1.5% of the votes cast.

As I stated in my prior newsletter, the intent of the failed amendment was to protect the aesthetic and economic
interests of the community at large and specifically, to protect the property owners surrounding a residence which is
in constant violation of the Covenants by giving the POA another avenue for protecting those property owners’
interests.

Basically what was being proposed in the amendment was to insure that:

1. Lease/Rental Agreements were to be for a period not less than 6 months
2. Only one family could occupy a lease /rental property
3. The lessor provide the lessee with a copy of our Covenants
4. When the lessor failed to resolve a Covenant violation, the POA would have the authority to interact

directly with the tenant.

In all cases, the POA Board would have had the authority to exercise discretion in those cases where conditions/events
might impose an undue burden on the lessor.

No Good Deed Goes Unpunished
And as you can probably guess, the first complaint the POA received after the Annual Meeting was a Covenant
violation from the occupant of a rental property – more than likely due to the lessee
not having knowledge of our Covenants.

If the Board can be convinced to do so, the proposed Lease/Rental Amendment to
our Covenants will be on the 2013 Annual Meeting Agenda. See y’all next month!

Did You Know?
There is now a cancer support group for
Woodside residents. The group meets the
1st and 3rd Tuesdays of every month at the
Woodside Plantation Country Club at 4:30
p.m. For further information, please contact

Patty McAleece at
jpmcaleece@hotmail.com or 502-0489.

September 2012 ARB Activity

Building and Environmental Inspections - 27

Homeowner Issues – 1

Improvements - 21

Landscape Plans – 8

Satellite Dish Location Requests - 8

Tree Removal Requests – 11
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Meeting was called to order by Bill Lykins at 3:00 p.m. at
the Woodside POA office conference room and a quorum
was established.
Attendees: Bill Lykins, president

Bill Bower, vice-president
Bob Horne, secretary
Pat Shippey, treasurer
Dee Clark, member
Nancy Hughes, member
Bob Christopher, member
Mike Sims, member
Diana Peters (DC)
Melanie Brock, Association Manager

Absent: Mike Sims, Larry Wittenmyer, Dee Clark
Guests: Mr. and Mrs. John Abshire,

Charles Spainhour

Approval of Minutes:
Mr. Lykins: There being no additions or
corrections, the minutes of August 20, 2012
stand approved as written.

New Business: Nancy Hughes nominated Bill Lykins as
president and Bob Horne seconded the
motion. The vote was unanimous. Bob
Horne nominated Nancy Hughes as
vice-president and Pat Shippey seconded
the motion. The vote was unanimous. Bob
Christopher nominated Bob Horne as
secretary and Pat Shippey as treasurer and
Nancy Hughes seconded the motion. The
vote was unanimous.

The financial report was given and the ARB report was
submitted to the board members prior to the meeting.
Submitted reports are maintained in permanent Association
records.
Meeting was adjourned as 4:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Robert Horne
Secretary

SEPTEMBER 17, 2012
BOARD MEETING MINUTES

COMMON AREA LANDSCAPING Nancy Hughes

You may have noticed that the grass is being cut very short in the common areas. This is deliberate. Our landscaper
is preparing the areas for winter rye overseeding.

Walking Trail Group Jim Pierce
The Woodside Trail Group invites all residents of Woodside Plantation and their guests to attend our annual Hollow
Creek Ramble on Saturday, October 27. We will have refreshments at the halfway point. Meet at the parking lot at
the end of Commonwealth Way in the Hollow Creek area of Woodside for an easy walk to Anderson Pond Road and
back. The distance is about 3 miles. The meeting is 2:00pm. Hike leader is Jim Pierce (649-2810). Call if you have
any questions. If it rains the walk will be postponed.
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ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW BOARD Dee Clark

Screening for Landscapes and Hardscapes
It seems as though our home landscaping plantings either flourish or flounder depending on Mother Nature. Since
fall is a great time to plant, we felt a review of our guidelines’ requirements for screenings would be appropriate.

Whether you are just building or are evaluating your current home site for upkeep, the guidelines suggest open
areas under porches, decks and carports must be properly screened on all sides. The ARB’s recommended screening
for decks and porches is with wood lattice or other approved material that is compatible with the house color. It is
further recommended that mature plantings be added for a quality look. The ARB, at its sole discretion, may allow
homes built on home sites with steep grades to have open space under the rear decking; however, no storage will be
permitted within these unscreened areas.

All pool equipment, hot tubs and Jacuzzis must be screened completely from view… that includes the neighbors,
the golf courses, the street and the public.

Satellite dishes must have their supporting poles screened with buffer plantings such as spreading evergreens to
minimize the impact of the dish’s height.

HVAC units are to be adequately screened. Lattice, brick or other appropriate materials compatible with the
exterior of the homes may be used instead of plants. Plants can be smaller if lattice is in place. The preference is to
have both. If plants are used for screening they must be of substantial size and variety that they will adequately screen
the HVAC completely in one year.

Utilities and meters on or close to the structure must be screened from the street and golf course but not necessarily
from the neighbor. This is due to a utilities requirement to be able to read the meter.

Service areas for heat pumps, air conditioning compressors, or other miscellaneous storage should be adequately
screened and located as remote from adjacent properties as possible. Moreover, service yards for trash receptacles are
to be screened on two sides and must have a gate to fully enclose the area. Architectural screening of such elements
should be totally integrated with the design of the residence.

Let’s make sure our screenings are doing their job. If your plantings meant for screening are not adequate, consider
replacing them with more mature, healthy and attractive ones.

Some Good News
Total income through the end of September exceeds by $6,600 the total annual budgeted income.

• The decrease in interest income is being offset by increases in decal and barcode sales. (It must be due to
those new cars you see your neighbors driving!)

• Expenses in all categories continue to be under budget.
• The excess revenue has allowed us to cover the cost of this year’s portion of the four year landscaping

strategic plan and the digitization of all ARB plans without having to dip into the undesignated reserve
accounts.

A new survey of CD rates offered by the banking institutions in the CSRA was recently completed as our two
remaining CD’s are maturing in November and December. The current published rates would require investing in a
three year CD to get the same rate as a money market account. With significant road repairs looming in the next couple
of years, reserve funds need to remain more liquid. We will continue to monitor the rates as the maturity dates get
closer.

TREASURER’S REPORT Pat Shippey
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SECURITY Bob Christopher

Universal Protections Services shares with us the following
safety tips for keeping little ones safe this Halloween.
Following these steps can help ensure everyone has a fun
and exciting holiday.

• Make sure children’s costumes are flame retardant and
provide adequate vision. If they’re carrying props, check
that the edges are flexible enough to avoid injuries.
• Have an adult or responsible teen accompany children.
If they’re going without you, ensure they’re traveling with a
group and agree on a time for them to return home. Provide
a watch for them to wear to keep track of the time.
• Fill kids up with dinner before they leave, which will
make them less likely to snack on their candy before you
have a chance to look it over.
• Give children a flashlight to carry and instruct them to
approach only houses with lit porch lights. Consider having
them take along an I.D., which includes their home address

and telephone number.
• Apply reflective tape to children’s costumes and bags.
You might also want to consider glow-in-the-dark makeup.
• Remind children to stay on sidewalks, walk facing
traffic and never cross the street between parked cars.
• Be careful with the little ones when carving pumpkins.
Small children should never handle knives but they can get
involved in the fun by drawing a face on the pumpkin or
scooping out the insides.
• Use caution while driving – stay alert and watch for
children running in the street.
• If you plan to display pumpkins or candles in the area
where you’ll be handing out candy, set them far enough out
of the way to avoid fire or injury.
• Explain to children the difference between tricks and
vandalism. Throwing eggs at a house may seem like fun at
the time, but they need to understand the consequences that
causing such damage will cost themselves or their parents.

The Blotter
SEPTEMBER 2012

Alarms 2
Decal/Pass Violation 20
Fire 0
Fishing 0
Gate Maintenance 0
Landscaping 0
Light Maintenance 1
Animal Nuisance 2
Other 6
People Nuisance 2
Parking 0
Resident Assistance 8
Routine Safety Patrol 55*
Speeding/Reckless driving** 2
Suspicious Condition/Person 2
Vandalism 0
Theft 0
Trespassing 0
Traffic Violation** 0
Vehicle Accident 0

*Public safety vehicles entering without lights or sirens
activated, previously classified as ‘emergency vehicle’
**This does not include citations issued by Aiken

Department of Public Safety

Debris/Receptacles – 1
Dumping – 1

Pet -1
Referred – 6

Unsightly Conditions – 9
Vehicle - 1

Total Complaints - 19

Referred Complaints
ARB – 2

Association Manager- 1
Common Area Landscaping – 1

POA Policy - 1
Security - 1

Total Referred Complaints -6

SUMMARY OF COMPLAINTS
SEPTEMBER 2012

Halloween Safety
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STREETLIGHTS/SIGNS,RVAREA,POA FACILITIES LarryWittenmyer

AsIwrite my first article for the WPPOA newsletter, I have very little to tell you because I haven’t yet attended
a board meeting. First, thank you to all who supported my candidacy. I’ll try to do a good job representing the
homeowners of this fine community.

Part of my new responsibilities includes the POA facilities. This includes the horse barn, which has been without
horses for some time. We are looking to change that situation and I will be pursuing several opportunities to put this
asset back to work. If you have any suggestions for the barn and its surrounding land, please let me know. My first
priority is to attract more horses, but there may be other uses that would be equally appealing.

My other areas of responsibility are street lights, signs, the RV parking site and the garden center. If you see street
lights or signs that need repair/replacement, please call the POA office and we will take the appropriate action. As I
learn “the ropes” of my new job, I’ll have more to report in future articles. See you next month.

DEVELOPMENT COMPANY Diana Peters

GRAND OPENING - Village Health & Wellness Center!
The Village Health & Wellness Center began a series of grand opening events with a Preview Party on October 6,
2012. A Grand Opening Celebration is scheduled for Saturday, November 3, 2012 which will be open to the public.
Personal trainers and group fitness instructors will be offering an overview of the classes and facilities and workshops
featuring integrative health solutions and health assessments are also planned.
Membership enrollment is underway with interest in this new facility building every day. Members who enroll before
November 1 will be able to use equipment and participate in classes on a limited basis as the staff and instructors
prepare for the public Grand Opening Celebration on November 3. Since membership dues will not begin until
November 1, this is a great opportunity to test some classes and learn which fitness options, services and activities
interest you most! In addition, staff will be available for personal tours by appointment on Tuesdays and Thursdays
from 4 until 6 p.m. throughout October.
Special introductory offers, including memberships with a portion of fees paid by the developers of Woodside are
available until November 1, 2012. For membership information, to schedule a tour or RSVP for the Grand Opening
Celebration, please call Vivien Anne Bunce at 803-617-0876 or e-mail Vivien at
Vivien@villagehealthandwellness.com.

ANNUAL FAMILY FALL FEST – Benefiting Aiken SPCA
Join us at The Village at Woodside on Saturday, October 20 for a great day of family fun. The annual Village Family
Fall Fest begins at 11 a.m. and lasts until 5 p.m. Fun-filled events for every member of the family, including the

4-legged ones, include art exhibitors, costume parade, pet costume contest, Women of
Woodside Bake Sale, Nathan’s Famous Hot Dogs, Bruster’s Real Ice Cream, inflatables,
face painting, cotton candy and much more! The event benefits Aiken SPCA who will be
on site hosting pet adoptions and a supply drive. This year’s event is especially important
in light of the recent closing of a local puppy mill which resulted in Aiken SPCA receiving
50 additional dogs and puppies.

Visit www.thevillageatwoodside.com for entry forms for the pet costume contest. Entry
forms are also available at the Woodside Development office. Artisans interested in
exhibiting and selling their talent should call Kenneth Brodie at 803-645-6270 to be
considered. Come out, enjoy the festivities and help make this year’s event even better for
our local homeless pets!
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LAKES & DAMS Jerry Hughson

Before I start my "Lakes & Dams" comments in this month’s newsletter, I want to thank Bill Bower for his
service to the residents of Woodside by serving on the WPPOA board, and for taking on the responsibility
of Lakes and Dams. Great job, Bill, and from what I am hearing, I have "large shoes" to fill!

I also would like to thank all of you reading this for your votes in the election. I will do the very best job I can,
and I welcome input from all residents of Woodside.
Also, special thanks to our “fishing guru” Ken Ziomek for his continuing work making fishing a fun and safe
event for all our Woodside fishermen.
The lakes and dams in Woodside are one of those things that we all see just about every day as we drive in and
out of Woodside, through neighborhoods, and for some of us, as we are leaning over the side of a pond or lake
looking for the golf ball we just hit into the water (I wonder how many golf balls are in our waters!) Many of us
(me included) probably take our lakes for granted, not realizing the work that goes into maintaining, inspecting,
and correcting problems found. My first order of business is to meet with our "lakes" contractor and our volunteer
fishing guru to learn what happens behind the scenes, tour the lakes and dams, then continue to do what is
necessary to keep our lakes and dams beautiful, functional and safe. I look forward to it. Thanks again, and I’ll
see you next month!

Fishing
Congratulations to Jerry Hughson, the new Lakes and Dams Director on the POA. I was just starting to
understand that, when talking to the former director Bill Bower, a rope was a line, a propeller was a screw, and
that you shouldn’t tie a knot unless you know its proper name. Bill was great to work with and I know I’ll also
enjoy working with Jerry.
With the arrival of fall weather, our lakes’waters have cooled to the mid 70’s and fishing is improving. There still
is time to beat out Bill Drzyzga in the Big Bass competition and to beat out my lead for the Colossal Crappie for
2012. Ken Ziomek - ziomekk@bellsouth.net or (803-649-9842).

SECURITY Bob Christopher

UPS patrol officer Harold Ligons covers a lot of ground while most Woodside
residents are catching their zzzz’s. From Sweetbay to Steeplechase and Glen Haven
Circle to Magnolia Lake and East Pleasant Colony, Officer Ligons patrols the entire
Plantation on Fridays, Saturdays, Sundays and Mondays. A native of Aiken, Ligons
has worked as a security officer for over seven years. The South Aiken High alumnus
is a member of the Police & Military Instructors Association of America and is a
certified master firearms instructor.
He and wife Marie enjoy traveling and some of their favorite destinations are Myrtle
Beach, various Florida beaches and the Bahamas. Harold enjoys combat sports such
as martial arts and is an avid spectator of basketball and baseball. Certified in wildlife

conservation, Harold enjoys the outdoors. Previous career experiences for Harold have included chef, criminal justice
and gunsmith. His family also includes two daughters and a son. His family also includes two daughters and a son.
Ligons said his Woodside assignment is especially enjoyable because he likes helping people.



Jens & Diana Baumeister
774 West Pleasant Colony Drive

Moved from: Germany

John & Lenore DiLeo
181 Twin Ponds Lane

Moved from: Medford, NJ

Kenneth & Angela Gray
105 Pine Needle Road

Moved from: Powell, OH

Samuel & Magalie LeMarechal
224 Forest Pines Road

Moved from: Cherbourg, France

Janice Williams
72 Juniper Loop

Moved from: Pasco, WA
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WPPOA BOARD OF DIRECTORS
PRESIDENT
Bill Lykins

VICE-PRESIDENT/COMMON AREA LANDSCAPING
Nancy Hughes

ARB
Dee Clark

TREASURER
Pat Shippey

COVENANTS (CEEC)
Mike Sims

STREETLIGHTS, SIGNS, RV & GARDEN AREAS, POA FACILITIES
LarryWittenmyer

SECURITY
Bob Christopher

SECRETARY/ROADS & UTILITIES
Bob Horne

LAKES & DAMS
Jerry Hughson

WOODSIDE PLANTATION

1411 Silver Bluff Road
Aiken, SC 29803

Phone: 803.641.9663
Fax: 803.641.1831
Email: wppoa@wppoa.com

WPPOAOFFICE
Melanie Brock, Association Manager

Sandi Buchanan Wayne Brock
June Carlson George Hughes
Trisha Leveille Michelle Yonce

Welcome To Our New Residents

Final Call

A new resident directory will be published soon and we want to make sure
your listing is correct. Please e-mail changes or updates

to sandi@wppoa.com or call 641-9663.
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Woodside Property Owners’ Classified Ads

Tree Removals
Stump Grinding
Landscaping

Free Local Estimates
Sell Fire Wood

Owner
Tim George 441-3322 Pg
Cell 803-979-6800

Mailing Address:
128 Pine Hollow Dr.

Aiken, SC 29803

Residential, Commercial
Licensed, Bonded, Insured

803-663-3278

Quality Tree Service Inc.
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Ron’s Home Repair Service
(No Job Too Small)
803-642-9344

home repairs deck staining
painting shelving
power washing wall papering
epoxy floor coating lights & fans

Ron Tugya Woodside Resident
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Please view our photos
of our work at:

www.TindallConstructioninc.com
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803.649.2545
www.howellprinting.net

Come see us for all of your
Design and Printing needs.
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K & G Painting
Aiken, SC

Licensed - Bonded - Insured
Residential & Commercial Painting
Free Estimates • Work Guaranteed

Complete Deck Services
Profesionalism not to be compromised

Honest people you can trust

803-502-0262 • 803-474-2546
dvdloc@aol.com
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Commercial & Residential

3 Caldwell Court
Aiken, SC 29803-6628

(803) 648-6476
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DABB Farms
Dan’s Peach Stand • Bud’s Peach Stand

September 2012 Update
We hope everyone is well. Dan and I are in Madison, WI for the international short course on dairying. We left Johnston

Thursday and drove up past Charlotte, NC. Since we didn’t need to be in Madison until Sunday PM, we went north on I-77
headed for Ennice, NC where Bottomley Farms, growers of pumpkins and Christmas trees for Home Depot, is located. I made a
wrong turn at the Elkin, NC exit and instead of going north on US 21 we went west on NC 268. That happened around 6:30 AM
and I didn’t realize it until we were halfway to North Wilkesboro. Turns out that was a good mistake. Once the sun came up, the
scenery was beautiful! The leaves were just starting to turn. From Wilkesboro, we drove north on NC 18 and then east on the Blue
Ridge Parkway. We had lunch in Sparta NC and met some really nice people. The Sparta area has a lot of small farms and a few
big pumpkin and Christmas tree operations. The local high school was having their homecoming game that night so the town shut
down for the 1 p.m. parade. Sparta is as close to the fictional town of Mayberry as any town I can remember being in (Mt Airy,
Andy Griffith’s home town, is not far away). We would have missed so much had I not made a wrong turn!!

We meandered thru the mountains, winding up in Marion, VA, where we finally got a cell phone signal. From Marion we
drove to Corbin, KY. Corbin is next to London KY, the birthplace of Kentucky Fried Chicken. We got up early Saturday morning
and headed to St. Louis, traveling thru Lexington, and Louisville, KY. About sixty miles out of St. Louis, we pulled off the
interstate and Dan noticed a peach orchard!! We tracked down the family that owned it and found they used to be dairy farmers!!
We had a good visit with them. We made it to St Louis at sun down, visited the Arch and drove on to Madison.

The international short course on dairying has really been great. We are in a nice group that has people from Bangladesh,
England, Ecuador, Quebec, Brazil, and China. All of them speak English, but we are the only ones that speak “Southern.”

Bud and I will be going to Moultrie, GA in two weeks for the Sunbelt Ag Expo. This will be our second trip to Moultrie
together. Rick Catts will once again use Bud’s location to sell pumpkins, mums, and Christmas trees this year. Hope to see you
soon!!!

Tim Bledsoe
(803) 480-2978

Dan’s Peach Stand Bud’s Peach Stand
1518 Whiskey Road 2300 Whiskey Road
(Beside Tyler Tire) (Across from Chick-fil-A)



Woodside Property Owners’ Classified Ads

By agreeing to display business ads, the WPPOA is not endorsing or recommending the use of any advertiser. The decision on which businesses to use is left entirely
to the homeowners. To place an ad, call Woodside Property Owners’ Association 641-9663, and ask for Sandi Buchanan or e-mail sandi@wppoa.com

Advertising prices per month: Business Card $35, Quarter Page $55 and Half Page $85.
October 2012.
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